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Abstract  

In the previous years, the personnel department” played the role of administrative expert with the 
responsibility of hire, fire and handle disciplinary issues. In prior of 1970’ the personnel 
department” strictly played an administrative role with no involvement of strategic decisions ssand 
organization planning 

The role of human resource management in organization has been evolving dramatically in recent 
years. Today’s business organization requires HR managers to play a key business role. 

People are now days recognized as the vital assets in the organization. Strategic human resource 
management  realize  that the people make or break an organization because  all decisions made 
regarding finance,marketing, operations , or technology are made by an organization’s people. The 
role of strategic human resource management is to formulate company strategies and implement 
those activities through HR activities. Today, if an organization is to survive, it need to be adopt and 
continuously seek to increase quality and performance, introduce or create new product and also 
seek to reduce cost. Thus HR is becoming the strategic partner by identifying the need of 
employee’s skills and providing them training to develop and deploy those competencies. 

Key words:- Personnel department, Administrative expert, Business role, Strategic  decision, 

Survive. 
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1.Introduction:- 

Now a days, the Human Resource function in the business organization is going through several 
changes which is related to the rapid growth of technology and also a struggle of being  a strategic 
partner more than a function.  

In the changing scenario ,it is important for organization to understand the change with the another 
way of survival for organization and the responsibility of these survival of the organization is lies 
on the HR professional. Only HR professional organize  resources, developing processes and also 
integrating HR framework with the business strategy. (1) 

In the virtual work location, HR managers will have to accommodate the employees to find the 
ways to manage employees orientation and corporate culture(2) 

Due to continuous changing in socio economic conditions, technology and political condition  a 
range of challenges are faced by organization and HR professionals. The olden days HR focuses on 
organizational performance rather than individual performances and it also emphasize  the role  of 
HR management as solutions to business problem rather than individual problems. 

“ HR played the role of administrative expert with the burden of day to day operational activity” 

Today HR is moving towards a more strategic role. Strategic HRM practices enhance employee’s 
productivity and the ability to achieve their mission. 

The strategic  role  of HR focuses  on aligning HR strategies  and practices with the business 
strategy  of the organization. When the strategy of the organization are translate into HR practices, 
the company is helped in three ways:- 

  The company can adapt to change because the time between the conception and the 
execution of a strategy is reduce. 

  The company can better respond to customer’s demands because their customer service 
strategies have result  in specific policies and practices. 

 The company can achieve  a better financial  performance through a more effective 
execution  of its strategy.(3) 

2. Overview of the HR function:- 

Personnel administration which emerged as a clearly defined by the 1920, was largely concerned  
the technical and compensating  employees  and very much staff function in the organizations. The 
field did not normally focus on the relationship of disparate employment practices of overall 
organization performance or on the systematic relationships among such practices. 

Traditional  India was famous for craftsmanship and the  society was  organized according to 
occupation .During 1600s and 1700s production of goods was generalized by small group of 
workers  in the small workplace that time the employer and employees relationship have been 
guided by the master and servant relationship.(4) 

HRM developed in response to the substantial increase  in competitive pressures  America business 
organization began experiencing by the late 1970s as the result of such factors as globalization, 
deregulation ,and rapid technological change. These pressure gave rise to an enhanced concern on 
the part of firms to engage  in strategic planning- a process  of anticipating future changes in the 
environmental condition. 
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Human resource management also called Personnel management sconsistsof all the activities 
undertaken by an enterprise to ensure the effective utilization of employees toward the attainment 
of individual, group, and the organizational goals. An organizational HRM function focuses on the 
people side of management. It consist of practice that help the organization  to deal effectively   with 
its people during the various  phases of the employment   cycle, including pre-hiring, staffing and 
post hiring. The pre-hiring phase involves planning practices. The organization decide what types 
of jobs opening  will exist in upcoming period  and determine necessary qualification for 
performing these jobs. During the hire phase, the organization selects its employees. Selection 
practice include recruitment applicants, assessing their qualification and finally selecting those who 
are deemed to be the most qualified. 

In the post-hire phase, the organization develops HRM practices for effectively managing people 
once they have” come through door”. These practices are  designed to maximize the performance  
and satisfaction levels of employees  by providing them  with the necessary knowledge  and skills to 
perform their jobs  and by creating  conditions  that will energize, direct, and facilitate  employees 
efforts toward meeting the organizational goals(5) 

3.The changing role of HR  management :-Past, Present and Future roles of HR                           
Professional. 

In general, research into role HRM has examined three different phases within the HRM timeline: 
the past, the present, and the future. Respectively, they represent how human resource manager  
have been transformed,  and how they identify and execute their purpose.  

 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fig 1: Changing roles of Human Resource Managers. 
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Past:-Who is the Personnel Manager and  what function they do in any organization and also what 
qualities  do ideal Personnel Manager requires? One qualities of personnel Manager is  he should 
possess human relation skills in greater degrees as  he is to deal more with human relation matter,  
which we also define as “ having a deep understanding of one’s emotion, strength, weakness, needs 
and drives. He is the person who is in charge of department that deals with the functioni.e 
manpower planning, job –analysis, recruitment, performance appraisal etc. Personnel Manager 
strictly deals with the staff function. 

Present:- Human resource manager began  to became an increasingly line management function, 
directly  interlinked to the core business operations. HR Manager deals with the whole range of HR 
activities. It includes all these activities (HRP, performance appraisal, job-analysis etc) plus 
organizational activities such as leadership, motivation, developing organizational culture, 
communication of shared values.( www.brighthub.com) 

Future :- The evolution of human resource Management took a new turn at  the end of the century.  
Strengthening the employer and employees relationship is the future role of human resource 
manager ( or strategic role of HR manager). HR Manager formulate workforce strategy and 
determine the functional processes necessary to meet organizational goals. It focuses on longer 
term people issues, matching resources to future needs, and macro –concerns about 
structure,qualities, culture, values etc. 

 People management practices need to acknowledge and work within the context and reflects a 
border perspective. Human resource practices need to facilitate the work process across time, 
distance and culture. The reality today is that most companies consciously or unconsciously 
experience one or more aspects of international management, global human resource management. 

4.Strategic Human resource management:- 

The integration of human resource management and strategic management has been resulted from 
the emergence of a new discipline which is known as strategic human resource 
management.(Wright and McMahan,1992). Strategic human resource management involves the 
development of consisten ,aligned collection of practices ,programs, policies to facilitate the 
achievement of the organization’s strategic objectives(6). The fundamental objectives of strategic 
human resource management is to generate strategic capability to ensure that the organization has 
highly qualified, highly motivated to achieve competitive advantages.(Popesas,Marincas,puia,2007). 
Strategic human resource practices enhance employees productivity   and the ability of agencies to 
achieve their mission. Integrating the use of personnel practices into the strategic planning process 
enables an organization to better achieve its goals and objectives. 
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5. Strategic vs Traditional HR:- 

 

Fig 2:- Possible role assumed by the HR function 

 

Ulrich develop  a framework ,that propose an entirely new role  and agenda for HR  that focuses less 
on traditional functional activities, such as compensation and staffing ,and more on outcomes.. In 
this  scenario, HR would be defined not by what it does ,rather by what it delivers.HR should 
delivers the results that enrich the organization’s value to its customers, its investors, and its 
employees. This can be accomplished by four ways:- 

1. HR becoming  a partner with senior and line mangers in strategy execution. 
2. HR becoming an expert in the way that work is organized  and executed. 
3. HR becoming  a champion for employees ,working to increase employee contribution  and 

commitment to the organization. 
4. HR becoming an agent of continuous transformation that shapes processes and culture to 

improve an organization’s capacity for change(7) 
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Table  1. Traditional HRM vs strategic HRM  

 Traditional HRM Strategic  HRM 

Responsibility of HRM Staff specialists Line manager 

Focus Employees relation Partnership with external and 

internal stakeholders 

 Role of HR Transactional ,change,follower 

and respondent 

Transformational,change,leader 

Initiators 

 Time horizon Short term Short, medium and long term 

Job design Tight division of 

labour,independence  

specialization 

Broad, flexible,cross training 

teams 

Key instruments Capital products People Knowledge  

Accountability  Cost center(view human 

resource as cost) 

Investment  center(view 

human resource as asstes) 

Source:JeffreyA.Mellon(n.d) Startegic Human resource Management in Aswathappa K.(2005) 
Human resource management:text and cases. Delhi; tataMcgrew hill publication(9) 

5.1HR’s Evolving Role. 

Today’s firm work force provide  the competitive advantages  it means an upgrading of HR’s 
traditional role. In the early 1900’s  personnel people hiring and firing  form supervisor, ran the 
payroll department, and administrated benefit plans. The Job consisted largely of ensuring viewing 
began an emerge, the personnel department began to play an expanded role in employee selection, 
training and promotion. The  emergence of union legislation in the 1930’s led to anew HR emphasis 
on protecting the firm in its interaction with unions. The discrimination legislation of the 1960s and 
1970s  meant the potential for more lawsuits, and effective personnel practices become even more 
important. Today’s HR’s role is shifting from protector and scanner to strategic partner and change 
agent. (8) 

5. HR as a strategic partner:- 

HR mangers can be approached in two fundamentally in different ways.HR employees can fill 
purely administrative roles, such as hiring ,firing and handling workers compensation. And HR 
employees can become strategic contributors to company success. Transforming the HR function 
from administrative to strategic contributors can take workforce strategies to the upper level and 
also increasing the value of human capital to accure distinct   competitive advantages. 

SHRM is not just a function of the HR departments-all managers and executives needs to be 
involved because the role of people is so vital to a company’s competitive advantages. 
Organizations that value their employers are more profitable. Successful organization providing 
employment security, self-managedteams, well trained employees, reducing status difference and 
sharing information and this successful organization manage HR as a strategic assets and measure 
HR performance in terms of its strategic impact(9). Strategic HR can provide three critical 
outcomes: increased performance, enhanced customer and employees satisfaction, and enhanced 
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shareholder value. Strategic HR is more proactive rather than reactive in its relationship with the 
other functional areas. It is more concerned about its internal customers need in the future to 
compete globally. Strategic HR aims to create a working environment conducive for employees to 
do things right with the aim of prevent mistake rather than punish them.(10) 

Conclusion:- 

The challenges does not stop with the recruiting the right person but with the how we are going to 
manage the employees for the better performance .The role of HR professional will change form 
administrative  role to strategic role. Day by day HR practices is becoming more and more 
challenging. Traditional HRM act as a passive role to provide HR service to meet the need of other 
departments. It works relatively for short-term needs of human resource. Strategic HRM help to 
achieve organizational strategy through long-term need of human resource. Strategic HR mangers 
do not wait for instruction, requisition or complaints. They keep their employees attributes  as its 
goals while conducting  its basic processes of recruitment, training, job rotation, career planning 
and performance appraisal. Integrating the use of personnel planning into the strategic planning 
process enables an organization to better achieve its goals and objectives. Only strategic Human 
resource managers can make the difference happen. 
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